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Dear Parents,         11th June 2020 

You have received a letter earlier today from the Trust CEO explaining that our Multi-Academy Trust 

schools will begin the phased process of opening to more pupils from Monday 15th June 2020. 

As outlined in my previous letter dated 28th May 2020, at Poulton Lancelyn this will still be implemented in 3 

phases: 

Phase 1 (completed from w/b 1/6/2020) – Pupils of key workers and vulnerable pupils return to school. 

Increased numbers have been accommodated due to eligible parents returning to work.  

Phase 2 (15/6/2020) –  Foundation 2 pupils will start attending. Pupils will be split across 4 classes. Start 

times and finish times will be staggered to ensure safe numbers of adults and pupils are on site. 

Phase 3 (17/6/2020) – Year 1 pupils will start attending. Pupils will be split across 3 classes. Start times 

and finish times will be staggered to ensure safe numbers of adults and pupils are on site. 

Unfortunately, due to the high number of key worker children, bringing Year 6 children back to 

school safely remains currently not possible. We will review our school provision at the end of June and 

decide whether we are able to complete a further phase of reintroducing Year 6 to school in July. This will 

depend on several factors: Staff availability, the number of returning pupils, the suitability of rooms and our 

confidence that all groups can maintain the strict social distancing and infection control measures. 

Years 2, 3, 4 and 5 are not identified as priority year groups by the Government.  

Home Learning 

Staff will continue to provide home learning for all year groups but reflect the increased teaching 

commitments in school: 

 When F2 pupils return, F2 staff will cease to use the Seesaw Learning Platform; non-attending 

pupils will be directed to Oak National Academy for lesson resources 

 When Y1 pupils return, Year 1 staff will cease to use the Seesaw Learning Platform; non-attending 

pupils will be directed to Oak National Academy and BBC Bitesize for lesson resources 

 All other year groups will continue to access home learning via Seesaw 

Should you have any further queries please email:- 

schooloffice@poultonlancelyn.wirral.sch.uk 

Many thanks for your continued support  

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs Arnold 

Headteacher 

 

  


